
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
POSTED 5/18/2023 

CITY OF CREEDE MEETING AGENDA CREEDE TOWN HALL 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MAY 23rd, 2023, 5:30 PM 2223 N. MAIN STREET 

 WORK SESSION 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

III. ROLL CALL 
 

IV. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

V. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

Public comment is intended for members of the public wishing to address the Board of Trustees 
about matters that are not listed for discussion on the agenda. Comments will be taken under 
advisement by the Board but no decisions will be made. At its discretion, the Board may elect 
to place a matter raised under public comment on a future agenda for further discussion and 
possible action.  

 
VI. PRESENTATIONS 

 
a. Final Presentation – City of Creede Town Hall / Public Works Complex by CU 

Design Team / Jeffrey Wood; 
b. Presentation of Revised VC Recreation Center Entrance Design by Don Spencer; 
c. Presentation on Wastewater Treatment Plant Infrastructure Improvement Planning 

Progress by Scott Johnson, Public Works Director 
 

VII. WORK SESSION 
 

a. Discussion regarding a banner policy for the City of Creede; 
b. Discussion regarding the DOLA Main Street LIVE: Livability Investments for 

Vibrant Economies grant opportunity; 
c. Discussion regarding a request from Todd Mayer to purchase City-owned property in 

North Creede; 
d. Discussion regarding future fireworks displays for 4th of July in Creede; 
e. Discussion regarding the composition of an interview / hiring committee to interview 

applicants and make hiring recommendations to the Board of Trustees for the Town 
Clerk position; 

 
VIII. BOARD INFORMATION ITEMS 

 
a. Staff Reports for April 2023 

 
 

IX. ADJOURN 
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WASTE WATER TREATMENT PLANT IMPROVEMENT PLANNING PROGRESS REPORT  

MAY 2023 

The City of Creede’s Waste Water Treatment Plant (WWTP) was designed for a “Rated 
Capacity” of .56 MGD (or 560,000 gallons/day).  This design was completed for expected city 
growth within the city limits, as well as possible growth in development outside of the city 
limits.  This Rated Capacity amount has been accepted by the state (CDPHE) and is an integral 
part of our Waste Water Discharge Permit.  

Presently, the WWTP is averaging around 160,000 gallons per day, with expected rates to 
climb to 250,000+ in the month of June.  Typically, in the months of January and February, the 
totals drop and the WWTP collects on average approximately 100,000 gpd.  These numbers 
represent averages of our “Off Season” and our “Tourism Season” time frames. 

As the numbers show, we have plenty of room for more wastewater to enter into our WWTP, 
but the issue is the presence of Cadmium and Zinc in the effluent flows from the WWTP.  The 
City has been in violation of not staying below the required minimum levels in these categories 
since 2015.  In 2019, the city had begun a series of phases in upgrading the sewer collection 
system by replacing sewer lines throughout the city.  The state originally agreed to this plan as 
the thought process was that if the cracks, breaks, and/or failures were corrected in the main 
piping of the sewer system, that the Zinc and Cadmium that is present in the groundwater, 
would no longer be able to enter into the WWTP and exit through the effluent.  As we are 
continuing to upgrade our sewer collection system, unfortunately we are still not staying 
below the state required minimum limits to Zinc and Cadmium.   

The city is now investigating a newer process called “Electrocoagulation” to get us under the 
limits in a more expedient way.  In simple terms, “Electrocoagulation” is a process that adds an 
electric current through a plating device to remove metals from the waste water.  Many 
samples have been taken and the positive outcome of the reports will be provided to the state 
within a month.  The city is looking to eventually perform a demonstration project using a 
smaller electrocoagulation model at our WWTP, but is currently in the process of working with 
the state to accept this new process.  If this works out and comes to fruition, the city would 
save drastically (literally millions) on the costs to treat the waste water.  The city’s previous 
engineering firm estimated a mechanical batch plant to cost the city well over $12M. 



The other challenge that faces the WWTP are the Total Ammonia levels present in the effluent 
waters of the WWTP.  Ammonia levels represented violations in the past, but with 
bioaugmentation/microbial additions to the system and at the WWTP itself, the city has been 
able to stay under the minimum Ammonia levels, for the most part.  Ammonia levels are 
presently close to the violation levels, with the winter months being the most crucial.  (The 
cold weather, along with ice forming over each of the three lagoon “cells” and in the contact 
chamber, makes it very challenging for the “microbes” to break down influent waste water, 
and for the photosynthesis to take place.  We use a different microbe product in the winter 
months that is to help this process along, but we have been lucky thus far as the winter 
temperatures provide a challenge in keeping below the minimum levels. 

In 2021, the city’s engineering firm of SGM at that time, submitted a capacity assessment 
report to the city.  In essence, the total flows coming into the WWTP are not the issue.  The 
challenge is for the city to stay under the Ammonia levels.  When the WWTP was constructed 
in 1984, the lagoon system met all of the requirements by the state without an issue. At that 
time, the discharge permit did not include effluent Ammonia requirements and the design of 
the plant did not appear to include Ammonia treatment.  With current minimum requirement 
levels of Ammonia, the city faces a challenge in being that the WWTP is at its effective 
treatment capacity for Ammonia.  As more customers are added to the Waste Water 
Treatment System, the chances of violations in Ammonia are going to increase dramatically. 

As this information was presented, the city has reviewed the expensive mechanical plant 
option, and has also looked into Biodomes and a NitrOx System to aid in the reduction of 
Ammonia levels.  As these options were not efficient and budgetary responsible answers to 
the problem, the new processes of Electrocoagulation and newer forms of 
Bioaugmentation/microbes were investigated.  As the city is moving forward with the 
Electrocoagulation process for removing metals (Cadmium and Zinc), the sampling of our 
waste water was sent to a microbial based company for them to review and evaluate.  Upon 
this review, they matched the proper microbial blend together that would treat the WWTP’s 
water and reduce the Ammonia levels drastically.  Upon submittal of this microbial product to 
the state in February of 2023, the city is awaiting the authorization from the state (CDPHE) to 
use this particular microbial product in the WWTP.  Upon authorization, the city plans to begin 
the use of this product as a demonstration project, with the anticipated results being a huge 
reduction in Total Ammonia, as well as reducing the sludge levels in each lagoon cell as well. 

The long-term plan is to eventually use a combination of the Bioaugmentation/Microbe 
product and the Electrocoagulation Unit to lower the Total Ammonia and metals (Cadmium 
and Zinc) level to well below the required minimums, at a much lower cost as compared to 
constructing a mechanical plant.  This long-term plan is all based on successful demonstration 
projects and sample results presently being performed.  If this in fact is the case, the city will 
save millions to treat the waste waters entering the WWTP in the City of Creede.  





Main Street LIVE: Livability Investments for  
Vibrant Economies 
Grants, Eligibility, Process 
 

 
 

 
Directing place-based development, redevelopment, and housing in downtowns is a critical 
component to a robust and active economy, local government fiscal health, and sustainable 
development patterns. Main Street LIVE will fund downtown public infrastructure and facilities as 
Livability Investments for Vibrant Economies. This $17.5 million infusion will reinvest in our 
downtowns and enhance long-term sustainability, add to the built environment (buildings, streets, 
infrastructure), attract workforce, and augment other energy and housing projects.  
 
The Initiative supports a reduced local match. All applications in this Initiative will follow the 
regularly planned cycles of the Energy and Mineral Impact Assistance Fund (EIAF) Program. 
 
Eligible Projects 

● More competitive projects will meet 2021 International Energy Conservation Code (IECC) and 
International Existing Building Code (IEBC) (as applicable), include renewable energy sources 
(as applicable), bringing buildings up to code (electrical, plumbing, fire suppression, 
insulation, etc.), contribute to affordable housing goals, include age-friendly amenities to the 
project, and/or improve the overall livability and vibrancy of downtown. 

● Infrastructure and streetscape improvements: water, sewer, stormwater, energy, sidewalks, 
and streetscape or place-making improvements (including, but not limited to, high efficiency 
street lights, benches, accessibility improvements, parklets, breezeway and alley activation 
improvements.) 

● Investments in public buildings/facilities, gathering/event spaces, downtown public art 
programs, public restrooms, public electric vehicle (EV) charging stations, and downtown 
wayfinding, as part of a broader streetscape project). 

● ADA accessibility upgrades and energy-efficiency improvements to public buildings (building 
facade improvements eligible as part of this work). 

● Design, engineering and project-specific certification costs for above projects. 
 
Ineligible Projects 

• Ineligible projects include parking lots (except for multi-floor, multi-modal downtown parking 
structure/multi-modal hub) 

• Grant funds spent on private property or private infrastructure are ineligible. However, local 
matching funds can be used to leverage resources (e.g., local facade improvement grants to 
businesses or grants to convert second stories to attainable, accessible housing).  
 

Funding 
$17.5M is established as an initiative within the EIAF Program through June 30, 2026 or when funds 
run out. Other agencies’ funding (such as CDOT’s Revitalizing Main Streets grant program) are 
eligible matching funds. Local facade grant programs can also be used as match.   

• Match lowered to 25% and maximum request is increased to $1.5M. Planning projects at 10% 
match under consideration.  

• Applicants must contact their Regional Manager prior to submitting any application and must 
be “ready to go” in order to be accepted into an EIAF grant cycle.  

• Application opens June 30, 2023 on the EIAF website. 

https://cdola.colorado.gov/regional-managers
https://cdola.colorado.gov/funding-programs/energy/mineral-impact-assistance-fund-grant-eiaf




















































HOLLY R WILSON
422 Ridge Dr.
Creede, CO 81130
719.849.0858
hollywilson74@gmail.com

April 30, 2023

City of Creede
Attn: Louis Fineberg, Town Manager

RE: Clerk/Treasurer

Hello Louis,

Dana Brink told me about your opening for a new Clerk/Treasurer, and she suggested I apply.

I am a self-motivated and progress-driven person with an extensive background in office
management. I believe my previous experience with the Creede School District greatly parallels
the City Clerk position. I see many resemblances between the two jobs and I believe I will bring
value to the City of Creede.

In my Administrative Assistant position with Creede School District, I handled tasks very similar
to what you outlined in your job ad. With my ability to learn, I know I can quickly close any
knowledge gaps to become an asset to your team.

I have effective problem solving skills and the motivation to take on challenging work. I am
confident that I have the drive, knowledge and experience you need.

I am a dependable asset to any team, always punctual and determined to get the job done. I
never waiver in my contribution to my team as I am always ready to help out my co-workers to
achieve the end result. Being highly organized and detail-oriented makes it easier to manage my
own time for the success of the team.

I've attached my resume for further details and references.
It would be a pleasure to speak with you and discuss this opportunity with the City of Creede.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,
Holly R Wilson

mailto:hollywilson74@gmail.com


Holly R Wilson
422 Ridge Dr.
Creede, CO 81130
719.849.0858
hollywilson74@gmail.com

SKILLS

Administrative, Supervision & Leadership, Professional and Mature, Reliable & Trustworthy, Critical
Thinking, Troubleshooting, Computer, Data Entry & Management, File & Data Retrieval Systems,
Document Editing, Scanning & Copying, Event Coordination, Accounts Payable & Receivable

EXPERIENCE

EXIT Silver Thread Realty, South Fork, CO - Office Admin
DEC 2022 - PRESENT

● Pleasantly welcomes visitors and maintains the front reception desk.
● Answer phone calls and emails to provide information, resulting in

effective business correspondence related to real estate.
● Creates content for informational handouts and advertisements.
● Currently taking classes to obtain my real estate broker license in the fall of 2023.

Creede School District, Creede, CO - Administrative Assistant
JULY 2010 - APRIL 2022

● Registrar: Handled confidential information regarding students carefully and with discretion.
Maintained student records. Maintained student transfer requests and withdrawal approval files.

● Human Resource: Employment records, CBI/FBI background checks on new employees.
● Supervised the receptionist.
● Supported teachers, staff and students.
● Compiled data and submitted files to Colorado Dept of Education.
● Stayed familiar with CDE regulations & guidelines and Creede School Policies & handbook.
● Athletic Director from 2014-2017
● Designated Election Official for Board of Education Elections
● Board of Education Clerk
● Managed and maintained the Student Information System.
● Bookkeeper for two fund accounts.
● Purchased all supplies needed for the District.
● Some experience with website management.
● Resolved issues with parents using active listening skills to de-escalate difficult situations.
● Communicated with parents, teachers and members of the public with patient demeanor.
● Managed multiple calendars and meeting preparation.
● Kept office equipment functional and supplies well-stocked to promote efficient operations.



REFERENCES

Buck Stroh, Previous Superintendent, CSD

719.850.1287

buckstro@gmail.com

Perry Beltrame, Instructor, CSD

719.658.0628

perry@creedek12.net

Tara Hardy, Director, Silver Thread Health District

970.819.1028

tara@silverthreadphd.org

Michele LaZier, Instructor, CSD

719.849.3156

michele@creedek12.net

mailto:buckstro@gmail.com
mailto:perry@creedek12.net
mailto:tara@silverthreadphd.org
mailto:michele@creedek12.net




 



 
REFERENCES: 

 
 
1. Kara Wakely - Co Worker (715) 360 - 4676 or  kwakely@newvisioncharterschool.org 
 
2. Janelle Osborne - Co Worker (970) 420 - 7841 or  josborne@newvisioncharterschool.org 
 
3. Alyson Amtman – Personal (708) 846 - 4912 or  Aamtman@gmail.com 
 
 

 

  

mailto:kwakely@newvisioncharterschool.org
mailto:josborne@newvisioncharterschool.org
mailto:Aamtman@gmail.com














PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
STAFF REPORT 

May 2023 
Streets: 

• Performed grading/added road base to W. 3rd Street (Dead End/Steep Hill), Helfin Lane 
& alley, Silver Drive, USFS Rd 503 (West Willow), USFS Rd 502 (East Willow), and the 
parking lots at Town Hall and the Chamber of Commerce Visitor’s Center. 

• Filled in potholes on W. 6th Street 
• Took 4 traffic barricades up to Silver Dr. for a resident to cut down a tree near the road.  

Picked them up upon completion 
• Checked for fallen tree branches, etc. after high winds, removed as necessary, and 

straightened street signs and/or posts as needed 

Water System: 

• Installed packing on Booster pump #1, and replaced all packing on Booster pump #2 at 
the WTP 

• Replaced the filter, band on drip line up at North Creede WTP 
• Tried again to make the repair to the fire hydrant on E.6th Street at La Garita, but will 

need to reschedule due to frozen water in the unit itself 
• Fabricated a locking security gate for on the ladders at the Upper and Lower Water 

Storage Tanks 
• Turned water on as requested at 210 E. 8th St. 
• Performed a water meter pit installation inspection at 107 W. 10 ½ Street (Kraybill) by 

Weaver’s Level Best 
• Responded/marked CO 1 Calls when received 
• Performed water meter readings at 3 required locations in the City 
• Performed water sampling as required by CDPHE throughout the Water System 
• Replaced a 55-gallon drum of Sodium Hypochlorite at the WTP 
• Continued to work with ORC Fred Hand on the requirements set forth by the CDPHE 

and meeting those requirements on a timely basis 

Wastewater System: 

• Located and exposed a buried (15”) manhole (AG-1) on Loma Ave.  Triangulated its 
location for the GIS 

• Vacuumed out and reviewed the proper operation of the aerator valves at the 
WWTF.  Turned on/off each valve at all branch lines of cell #1 & cell #2.  Noted 
which valves need replaced and/or repaired.  Replaced 3 of the 6” clean out caps 

• Weaver’s Level Best jet cleaned and camera evaluated the sewer line going up to N. 
Creede from the West Willow Bridge location.  There were “dips” in the line in both 
directions and the line was frozen in areas.  A location of the line approximately 200’ 
upstream was also marked for another potential cleanout and view port to be 
installed in the future. 

• Repositioned some of the erosion blankets in the right of way on the hill below 
Capital Ave 

 



PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
STAFF REPORT 

May 2023 
 

• Cleaned the SCADA cabinet inlet lines at the WWTP Effluent station, and calibrated 
the system 

• Discontinued Chlorinating and Dechlorinating at the Effluent Chamber on Thursday 
4/13/23. 

• Continued to take Zinc & Cadmium wastewater samples at (4) manhole locations 
throughout the City for comparison to previous readings prior to the Phase 1 Sewer 
Upgrade project. 

• Performed weekly wastewater sample studies at the WWTP as required by the 
CDPHE 

• Responded/marked CO 1 Calls when received 
• Continued to meet with ORC (Operator Responsibly in Charge) Water/Waste Water 

Operator Fred Hand to discuss general functions and operations of the Water and 
Wastewater treatment systems, verifying that all samples are being submitted in a 
timely and correct manner   

• Continued to manually perform daily flow, temp. and Ph readings, as well as with 
the SCADA system, as required by the CDPHE 

• Began the application of the BioScrubber PBII to the Northern most section of the 
WW system, and at the lagoons in order to aid in reducing any buildup of grease, 
fats, and oils, and to help reduce the Total Ammonia levels  

Water & Wastewater Projects:  

1) Scott continues to meet with GMS Engineering to finalize the Phase 3 sewer 
upgrade project.  The phase 3 has shifted to replace the sewer lines along/under 
Highway 149 in the city limits as CDOT is scheduling to repave HWY 149 in 2024.  
A plan has been developed, and GMS will be providing project plans and the 
request for proposals/bid advertising by the end of May.  The project is 
scheduled to start the second week in July of 2023. 

Storm Water: 

•    Removed large rocks from in the flume (near end of Cliff St. and E. 1st Street) 
•    Investigated the culvert pipe at bottom of gravel parking lot down near E. 5th Street  
      and found that it intersects the existing culvert pipe on Loma in front of house #403  
•    Evaluated and cleaned ditch lines and/or culverts as needed  

   
Equipment/Assets: 

• Changed oil in the ’04 Cherokee 
• Replaced a hydraulic hose on the backhoe for the front clam shell bucket 
• Changed the plow blades on the road grader 
• The 2003 International VacCon Vac/Jet truck (with Williams Equipment) was 

delivered, and unfortunately there was an issue with the engine upon receipt.  Scott 
worked with Williams Equipment and drove it to a diesel repair shop in Monte Vista  



PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
STAFF REPORT 

May 2023 
 
for diagnosis.  It appears that the motor will need to be rebuilt and plans were made 
by Williams Equipment to have it towed to the International Dealer in Pueblo for 
final review and repair. 

• Removed the plow from the 4-wheeler in preparation for dragging the infield at 
Hargrave’s Park 

• Performed a service on A. Augur’s bobcat in leu of rental costs for its use on the 
Sieme Park walking trail repairs last year 

• Greased the loader and backhoe as needed  

Parks & Buildings: 

• The remaining electrical hookup and inspection was completed for the Town Hall 
Generac backup Generator.  MV Coop installed the new propane gas line and 
upgraded the propane tank to a new 500 gallon tank.  Commissioning of the 
generator took place on Thursday 4/27 at 12:00.  All went fine and it is now online 
permanently. (The PW crew dug and backfilled the gas line ditch to save time and 
money on this part of the project) 

• Put soccer goals together for the start of the season 
• Scott met with Avery Augur and Mason Jim Butler to review the stone on the arched 

seat wall at Sieme Park.  Estimates for removing the old and installing a new stone 
face around it will be submitted in the near future. 

• Removed electrical extension from outlet in northern portion of hallway at Rec 
Center and made it a single outlet for safety reasons.  Also filled in/patched all the 
holes on the wall of same hallway.  

• New Christmas decorations were removed from the delivery pallet and were put 
into storage in the attic of Town Hall 

• Scott submitted a cost estimate and a brief report to Louis on the installation of a 
new roof at the Chamber of Commerce Visitor’s Center. The RFP’s (Request for 
Proposals) will be presented to the Board for vote/award once advertised and 
quotes are received. 

• Installed a pulley system for the raft storage in the gym at the Rec Center 
• Mounted solar powered lights at the warming shed up at the hockey ponds, as well 

as a general cleanup of the area 
• Cleaned all light lenses at Town Hall building, Hargrave’s and Basham Park restroom 

facilities.  Replaced bulbs as needed 
• Painted the interior of the entrance doors at Hargrave’s Park  
• Continued to clean Basham Park and the REC Center restroom facilities 

 

Projects/Upcoming Projects:  

1. Louis and Scott met with Rentricity via zoom meetings on the Micro-Hydro Project.  
This project construction start date has not been officially established at this time, 
but it is moving forward presently.  More info to come…. 



PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
STAFF REPORT 

May 2023 
 

2. RMS Utilities finished the post construction camera evaluations of the new sewer 
pipe installed on the Phase 2 Sewer Upgrade Project.  SGM will provide an update 
on the review of the camera evaluations presented.  Finalization of the project is 
scheduled to be in May. 

3. GMS has continued to work with Scott, Louis, and CDOT on the Main Street 
sidewalk safety project (crosswalks and sidewalk ramp upgrades from Wall Street 
up to N. 1st Street), and CDOT’s “Revitalizing Main Streets” grant.  Efforts made to 
combine these 2 projects were successful and this project is scheduled to begin 
possibly in 2024.  (Sewer upgrades (Phase 4) will need to start in early April of 2024 
in order for completion prior to the Main Street project starting) 

4. The New Public Works Complex/Town Hall Building project- Louis had applied for 
grant funding for the design work.  We are hoping to get a positive response back 
for this funding grant by June.  Potential for the PW Complex to be at the City-
owned property, where MDS is presently located, is up in the air at this particular 
moment.  (The Board is working with Rick Samson on the status of this property 
and/or updating an agreement with this company.) 

5. The New Entrance to Rec Center-preliminary drawings have begun and 
comments/recommendations by staff members were submitted.  Drawings will 
need to be edited as per the comments/recommendations.  Once a final design has 
been completed, hopefully this project can move into the construction phase soon 
thereafter, funding dependent. 

6. Chamber of Commerce Visitor’s Center Roof Replacement- Scott met with Sunset 
Construction to evaluate the Chamber of Commerce Visitor’s Center roof.  A quote 
was provided and Louis will be advertising an RFP (Request for Proposals) on the 
roof replacement with a new rubber roof.  Anticipated proposals to be ready for the 
June BOT meeting. 

Special Events: 

• No requests for special event preparations in April 

Training/Education: 

• Dave and Jim finished Public Works training with Hendrik Shullts on Monday 4/3/23.  
This was also Hendrik’s last day of employment with the city.  We wish him well on 
his future endeavors!  

Other: 

• The Part-Time (weekend) Public Works Parks & Buildings Maintenance position 
still needs to be filled.  The position has been posted and the city is still accepting 
applications for this position.  Encourage those that you know and will be an asset 
to the Public Works team to apply! 





Creede Parks and Recreation Director’s Report 
Kathryn Ash 
May 12, 2023 
 
 
Gym Programs 

• Yoga 
• Chair Yoga 
• Spin 
• Tots Gym 
• Archery Open Gym 
• Basketball Open Gym 

Kids Activities  
• After School Activities 
• Soccer 

Teen GOCO Activities 
• Teen Night 
• Book Club 
• Soccer 

 
 

• There has been a slight drop off in gym attendance due to the nicer weather, but once 
summer people come into town we will be in full swing.   

• Summer Camps start the week of May 22. 
• All three of our soccer teams are contending for 1st place in the valley rec league 
• Pickleball begins next week Mon / Wed / Friday 9 am -12 pm 
• There has been a slight change in the lighting project (a few more lights needed to be 

included) and we are waiting on approval from the COG in order to continue work. 
• I have submitted for this years GOCO Gen Wild money which should be coming in next 

week at which point we will be able to start using they money for our outdoor 
programing.   

 





Clerk’s Office Staff Report 

Liquor Licensing/Events/Permits 
Liquor License/Events/Permits: 
Clerk’s Office received and reviewed the following Special Event Permits applications from Headwaters 
Alliance and CRT; Art Gallery Permit application by Rare Things; Parade Permit Applications by San 
Juan Sports and the Creede Farmers Market. The following applications were approved at the Regular 
Meeting on May 2nd, 2023.  

Once the applications were approved, Clerk and Deputy Clerk entered dates into shared Google 
Calendar as well as depositing checks associated with each event. The events were filed into 
the appropriate folders in the Clerk’s Office new file cabinets.   

Clerk’s Office continues to develop a new Event Permit application. Clerk has been in contact with Rick 
Samson regarding information to add to the permit to allow alcohol in City parks. 

Utilities 
Deputy Clerk continues to add customers to ACH as well as change owners/renters/etc. within utility 
system.  

Deputy Clerk to process ACH payments within Utility Software; before close out of monthly period 
checks with DNB to ensure all deposits have been made and are cohesive within QB & Utility System. 

Human Resources 
Clerk made deposits into retirement funds. 

Clerk prepared CEBT renewal for employees. Discussed plans with Rec Director Ash.  

Clerk researching for staff health insurance plan within CEBT that best benefit staff member. 

 

Financials 
Payroll: 
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City Clerk prepared payroll for Board of Trustees, city employees, and recreation instructors.  

City Clerk implemented process to ensure efficiency and proper fund allocations for payroll. 

Financial Reports: 
Clerk worked with the Quickbooks Budget to Actual report to create a report that was more 
understandable.  

Clerk continues to prepare financial reports for the month. 

Accounts Payable: 
Invoices were processed at the beginning of the month and will be processed again in this month of 
May.  

Clerk continues to prepare 2023 quarterly Budget to Actual Report. 

Clerk successful in paying loan funds via wire transfer. 

Accounts Receivable: 
Utility bills were created and mailed at the beginning of the month. 

Payments were collected, processed, and deposited. 

Worked with Public Works Director to invoice for water shut offs/on. 

Projects 

Clerk’s Office Organization: 
Clerk and Deputy Clerk continue to rearrange office for better flow, organization, and aesthetic.  

Clerk and Deputy Clerk met to discuss best filing organization. After discussing with Clerks from Salida, 
Creede Clerk’s Office will follow the state record retention policy as a guideline to organize files. 

Clerk and Deputy Clerk utilizing filing system discussed above. Continuing to file invoices and all 
documents properly.  

Record Retention: 
Clerk’s Office work on clearing documents as it lines with state record retention policy. 
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Water/Sewer Utility Billing Software: 
Deputy Clerk continues set up of new utility billing software. Working with IT team and admin for 
continued training.  

2022 Audit: 
Clerk & Treasurer continues work in Quickbooks for accountant’s review. Audit will be due by June 30th 
2023.  

Clerk issued May 1st CBI audit: signed agreement as well as reviewed criteria. 

Virginia Christensen: 
Clerk created binders with all follow-up reporting and grant applications for the April 25th, 2023 funding 
presentations.  

VC Board presented funding recommendation to Board of Trustees. Motion carried in favor of the VC 
Board recommendations. Clerk prepared checks for applicants. Deputy Clerk prepared Word document 
attached to each applicant confirming amount being received and check number associated to each. 

Town Website: 

Deputy Clerk continues to update town website to reflect new projects/news, agendas, minutes, 
resolutions, ordinances, etc. 

Deputy Clerk posted RFQ for City Manager. 

Deputy Clerk worked with Rec Director to clean up P&R website page. 

Miscellaneous: 

Clerk and Deputy Clerk preparing invoices/checks to submit for all DOLA grant reimbursements. Have 
received requested funds for the CELC from the State and will prepare check for CELC.  

Clerk organizing and Deputy Clerk in process of organizing all grants and projects. 

Deputy Clerk posted open Clerk & Treasurer position. 

Clerk working with the state to file NEU funds.  

Deputy Clerk ran May 2nd board meeting; prepared packet and took notes for meeting minutes.  

Clerk training Pamela Johnson within QuickBooks as well as other Clerk & Treasurer tasks. 
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